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This sixty-foot rock outcropping near the edge of Sitka harbor is one of the 
more prominent natural features in the town. At the time of first European 
contact (ca. 1795} it fronted directly on the water, but in 1968 considerable 
fill was put in on the west and south faces so that the hill is now several 
hundred feet from the sea.

The south side of the site presents an almost sheer rock wall down to the base. 
The east side is much more gradual, and between the thirty-four contour and the 
base more or less level land exists. Other than this, the only level area is 
the summit approximately one-hundred and twenty feet long and ninety feet 
wide.

Although the site of Tlingit houses prior to 1804 and the locus of Russian 
structures from 1804-1867, and American buildings from 1867-1898 and 1900-1955, 
nothing remains of this past human use on the surface. At the time the last 
building was demolished, however, a small cellar room carved from the rock was 
found near the south edge of the summit and much glass and other debris can be 
found in the soil.

The Tlingit houses were destroyed in 1804 when the Russian reoccupied Sitka 
(after being driven out in 1802). The first Russian building, thirty-five by 
twenty-one feet, was replaced about 1808 and its successor, built about 1823 of 
bricks apparently acquired from a passing ship, was damaged by an earthquake 
and torn down around 1833. In 1836, a new building, two story with attic and 
cupola, was almost complete. This last edifice lasted until March 17, 1894, 
when it was destroyed by fire. In 1900 the U.S. government built an agri­ 
cultural station which remained on the site until 1955.

From that time until 1965, the property was a grassy Territorial and later 
State Park. At that time, a stone parapet with space for six cannon, 
pilasters for six interpretive plaques, and a flag pole were installed as a 
rehabilitation project in connection with the 1967 Alaska Purchase Centennial. 
With these features, the property is now maintained as a unit of the Alaska 
Park System.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

Significance

The scene of the formal transfer of Russian America to the United States, the 
American Flag Raising Site is perhaps the most nationally important historical 
property in Alaska. The events of October 18, 1867, marked the Nation's first 
expansion into non-contiguous territory. Russia's withdrawal from the North­ 
west Coast of North American also represented the outermost reach of the 
Slavic eastern frontier and its recession. The site is of secondary national 
importance as the seat of the Russian-American Company in Alaska ca. 1806-1867 
and as the place where the first official raising of the forty-nine star 
national flag in Alaska occurred.

Historical Background

The Kiksadi clan of the Tlingits had four principal houses located on what is 
now Castle Hill, but was known to them as the "knootlian" site. When Alexander 
Baranov visited the area in 1795 and negotiated for a trading location, he 
expressed a preference for the rocky prominence. Actual construction of the 
Russian post in 1799, however, took place some seven miles to the north in 
hopes of preserving a friendly atmosphere.

The fort at that location, Redoubt St. Archangel Michael, was destroyed by the 
Tlingits in 1802. Two years later, Baranov returned with a force and launched 
an attack on Castle Hill, only to find it evacuated. The Indians had withdrawn 
to a sapling fort known as "shiske-nu" at the mouth of Indian River (a site now 
in Sitka National Historical Park). Several days of unsuccessful negotiations 
ensued and were followed by a six-day battle which culminated with the Russians 
seizing and burning the Indian fort. The Kiksadi fled and did not return to 
Sitka for some twenty years.

Russians occupied the Castle Hill site from this time on, and, when the admin­ 
istrative headquarters of the Russian-American Company in Alaska transferred 
from Kodiak to Sitka about 1806, the location became the seat of government.

continued-
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After the sale of Alaska to the United States by the Treaty of Cession of March 
30, 1867, commissioners were appointed to arrange actual transfer of the 
territory. On the afternoon of October 18, 1867, Brigadier General Lovell H. 
Rosseau, representing the United States, and Alexei Pestchouroff, Conmissioner 
of the Tsar, met near the foot of the flagstaff in front of the Governor's 
House on Castle Hill. Detachments of American and Russian troops were drawn up 
on the parapet beside the building. The Russian flag was lowered; the United 
States was raised; and a brief exchange of statements completed the normal 
transfer of an area as large as Sweden, Finland, and Denmark combined.

Very shortly after the transfer, Brevet Major General Jefferson C. Davis, 
Commander of U.S. troops in Alaska, established headquarters of the Military 
District of Alaska in the former Governor 1 s House. This use continued until 
1877, when Army forces withdrew from Alaska. The building remained the scene 
of government operations, however, until 1894 when it burned. In 1898, the 
property was transferred to the Department of Agriculture and in 1900 a 
building was erected by the Agriculture Department that served as headquarters 
for its activities in Alaska until 1932. After that time, the building saw a 
variety of uses including service as an American Legion Post, nightclub, 
resturant, and shop. In 1955, the building was demolished. The site, now 
designated as Territorial Park No. 1, was maintained as a grassy area with 
Russian cannon displayed.

On January 3, 1959, Alaska was officially admitted to the Union as the 49th 
State. President Elsenhower at this time announced a new design for the 
national flag seven rows of seven stars appearing on the blue field, with the 
second, fourth, and sixth rows indented, the first change in forty-seven years. 
This became official on July 4, 1959, under the constitutional proviso that 
design change goes into effect on the 4th of July following ratification of 
admission of a new state. On July 4, 1959, the first official raising of the 
new flag in Alaska took place at the scene of the formal transfer ceremonies of 
1867, adding to the totality of events creating national historical signif­ 
icance for the American Flag Raising Site.

This national historical significance was recognized on June 13, 1962, when the 
property was designated a National Historic Landmark.
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